St. Michael’s Episcopal Church
Barrington, lllinois

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of March 20, 2017

A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Leslie Yerger.

Fr. Perkins offered an opening prayer.

The meeting agenda was approved as amended.

The Consent Agenda, consisting of the Minutes of the February 27, 2017 Vestry Meeting, was
approved.

Ray Kean, Building and Grounds Committee, presented repair/upgrade options for the 128
Hillside Avenue property, which is contemplated for use as a residence for the Curate.
Following extensive discussion, the consensus of the Vestry was to proceed with the work
needed to make the property livable.

The Vestry approved the appointment of Amanda Unter, Krissy Lohmeyer, Melinda McElroy,
Katie Stetson, and Katie Wilson to the Little Angels Christian Preschool Advisory Board.

The Vestry reviewed and discussed information regarding repairs to the property at 245 W.
Sturtz Street (Sturtz House) requested by School District 220. Fr. Perkins will follow-up with the
District with respect to the request.

Fr. Perkins reported that the Solemn Communion and related opportunity for the Rite of
Reconciliation went well; the Chili Cook-Off went well; St. Michael’s will participate again this
year in Barrington Giving Days; options for the Sunday morning curriculum for the younger
children are being explored and teachers are needed; and two persons have been hired to staff
the nursery.

A closing prayer was offered by Fr. Perkins.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.




